
PINEWOOD FIRE DISTRICT
BOARD MEETING

November 20, 2018
1. Call to Order & Pledge of Allegiance: 
Meeting was called to order at 3:00 p.m. with the Pledge of Allegiance and Roll Call.  

2. Roll Call:

Members Present:

Chairman, Richard Drinen

Clerk, Barbara Timberman

Member, Patricia Treharne Member, Lois Barnes 
by phone
Member, Robert Rose 

A quorum was established.
Staff Present:

Fire Chief, Josh Tope 

        Office Manager, Mindy Mohler
 
Captain, Rick Maggard Firefighter, Caleb Garcia
        Firefighter, Chris Baird   
             Firefighter, Jim Daulton
Reserve Firefighter, Mac White
Public Present:


Sue Drinen



Bob Timberman


Steve Bowyer

3. Administrative Remarks:
Chairman Drinen let the board know that he thought we would have an additional agenda item, but we did not. 
4. Approval of Minutes: October 16, 2018
Minutes were approved as presented. 
5. Correspondence: 
Office Manager Mohler stated that she passed around one thank you card for the guys doing an inspection on a property which helped the homeowner win an appeal with their insurance company. 
6. Financial Reports: 
Chief Tope explained that we are 33.33% through the fiscal year. He stated that we received a big portion of our property tax income during the month of October. He pointed out where each section stood so far for being spent: 1000 category at 38.94% which should start to level out as our Bear Jaw seasonal employees are done with their fire season, 2000 category at 24.18%, 3000 category at 19.58% and 4000 category at 3.3%. Chief Tope did point out that we will have more overtime coming up soon as two of our Firefighters had new babies and that will also impact our health deductible reimbursement account. 
7. Office Managers Report: 

Office Manager Mohler explained that revenue was looking good and our AERO outstanding balance has dropped significantly compared to the prior year. She said that Bear Jaw fire income is slowly coming in. Chief Tope went over the monthly call log stating that everything was comparable from years prior. 
8. Chiefs Report:  
A. Response Exception Reports:
Chief Tope stated that he had no exceptional responses to report. 
B. Update on Legislative Issues:
Chief Tope explained that the Fire Marshal, Jeff Whitney, for the Office of the State Forester stepped down and Dave Tenney is currently filling the spot as Interim Director. He said that he has heard rumor that the State would like to move this department under DEMA, but we will just have to wait and see what changes happen. 

Secondly, Chief Tope said that at his regional Chief and PFAC meetings it was brought up that there is a pilot program trying to be passed through the County Board of Supervisors that would state if a tiny home is being built, under 600 sq. ft., that if the owner pays the County a small fee they would be exempt from any building codes. Chief Tope said that he wrote a letter to the Coconino County Board of Supervisors along with Kevin Schulte Chief from Mormon Lake Fire, Dirch Foreman Chief from Highlands Fire, and Jerry Bills Chief from Summit Fire addressing the life safety issues that would be posed if this pilot program were to pass. 
C. Operational Report: 
Chief Tope let the board know that we now have our new Ford F-250 plow truck and plow. He said all that is left to do is get the emergency lights, radio and lettering decals put on it but it is ready to be used as soon as we get snow. 

Chief Tope announced that he wrote a letter to the residents of Munds Park explaining the siren alert changes. He let the board know that he put it in the Pinewood Newspaper, and we also printed off  2800 copies of the letter to be included in the envelope with the next Pinewood Sanitary District bills that will go out this month. 

Chief Tope let the board know that AZ Water had a water leak under our newly poured concrete slab in front of the bays. They came out and dug a hole, fixed the water leak and will be patching our concrete within the next few days. 

Chief Tope informed the board of all the issues we have had with the locker and shipping company trying to get our newly purchased lockers delivered. He stated that the last order that was attempted to be delivered was not a complete order and the lockers that did come had paint damage to them. He said that the Auxiliary paid quite a bit of money for these lockers to help tidy up the bay area and he wants to make sure we get lockers that are not already damaged. 

Chief Tope let the board know that we now have new phones, a working voicemail and cameras that connect to the new phone system at the front and back doors. He said about a year ago he reached out to Copper State and inquired about a new phone system and they quoted him around $11,000 dollars. He said Firefighter Matt Burns worked with a company and got us the new system for right around $3,300. 

Lastly, Chief Tope let the board know that Kim Perea from Compassion in Action donated a $250-dollar check to the building fund from their golf tournament that they had the end of June. 

. 

9. DISCUSSION AND VOTE: Resolution to accept FEMA AFG Grant:
Chief Tope read the board the resolution to accept the awarded FEMA AFG Grant that will be covering the majority of our SCBA order.  
Chairman Drinen asked for a motion to approve Resolution 2018-03.



Member Treharne moved, and Member Barnes seconded. 



The motion passed unanimously. 

Aye Votes: Chairman Drinen, Clerk Timberman, Member Barnes, Member Rose, Member Treharne. 

10. DISCUSSION AND VOTE: MES Quote for Scott SCBA package:

Chief Tope explained that we were awarded $108,446 from the FEMA AFG Grant for new SCBA’s with the agreement that the department would pay at least $5,422 towards the total cost. Chief Tope went over the MES quote for new Scott brand SCBA’s stating that the total quote was for $154,501.45 and the department would be paying $46,055.45 which is well over the amount needed to be covered by the fire department per the grant guidelines. He stated that he received three bids, one that was not considered because the guys and himself did not like the brand of SCBA’s being offered and the service from the company who produced the bid, and two bids from companies that dropped off packs for the guys to try. Chief Tope explained that we had both Scott and MSA brand SCBA’s at the station for a few weeks for each of the guys to test out and put their vote in for their choice. The Scott brand packs won by one vote. Chief Tope stated that he felt the Scott brand was the better choice and it is the brand that is being regionally used which makes mutual aid situations easier, and we can now get the annual mask fit tests done at Summit instead of sending the guys down to Phoenix or having the Phoenix company come out here a few times to try to get all the guys tested in one or two sessions. Chief Tope explained that since the SCBA’s was already a budgeted item the board did not need to vote on this purchase. 
11. DISCUSSION AND VOTE: Sign JP Morgan Chase Bank Letter of Declaration for 2019:
Chief Tope explained that this is an annual agenda item that the board must approve for the bank allowing the District to use a line of credit in the event the District did not have enough money to cover expenditures. 
Chairman Drinen asked for a motion to approve the 2019 JP Morgan Letter of Declaration.



Member Timberman moved, and Member Treharne seconded. 



The motion passed unanimously. 

Aye Votes: Chairman Drinen, Clerk Timberman, Member Barnes, Member Rose, Member Treharne. 

12. DISCUSSION AND VOTE: Crown Castle Amendment – Verizon addition:

Chief Tope reported that he sent the amended contract to Brian Furuya, Coconino County Deputy County Attorney, but he had gotten busy during the election period and took a bit to get back to Chief Tope. They had a quick sit-down meeting in his office the week prior and Mr. Furuya explained that he is concerned about the deed of the fire station being in the old name, Pinewood Volunteer Fire Department, and wants us to work to get that fixed. Chief Tope told him that he would like to work on getting all our old documents cleaned up as well but would like the Crown Castle contract worked on first, so we can get the Verizon equipment added as soon as possible. Brian Furuya has not contacted Chief Tope back yet. Once the contract is sent back to Chief Tope he explained that he will still need to send it back to Crown Castle to approve the suggested changes and then we can get the board to look it over and vote to accept it or not. He asked the board to table this agenda item till a further date.  

. 

11. CALL TO THE PUBLIC: 

Bob Timberman stated that he would like to thank the guys for their help in the garden which saved him a lot of time. There were no further comments
The meeting was adjourned at 3:25 P.M.

Next Meeting:
December 18, 2018 at 3 P.M.

Respectfully submitted by   ____________________________________________________


       

          (Clerk of the Board, Barbara Timberman)
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